
Warmer weather may seem a long way off, but spring – and the NTCI reunion on
May 4, 2002 – will be here faster than you can say Red & Grey.

While tickets will be available at the door, this is the final notice to pre-register
before reunion day. We’re inviting all former NTCI students and staff back to 70
Roehampton Avenue to celebrate the school’s 90th anniversary. The reunion is a
one-day school-based celebration, with the focus on reconnecting with classmates
and teachers and reliving old times. 

There will be “decade rooms” with photos and displays, a variety show featuring
skits and musical numbers by NT alumni and former staff (see page 3 for details),
a silent auction, and the only chance you’ll have between now and 2012 (NTCI’s
100th Anniversary) to wander the halls and mingle with former classmates. 

The back page of this newsletter contains all the reunion details. To make this reunion
the best it can possibly be, we need you to register soon. Please complete and
mail the enclosed registration form today. If you need additional copies for friends,
both the registration form and this newsletter are available online. Just go to
www.ntci.on.ca and look for the reunion link on the home page. See you on May 4th!
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Last call
for the 90th!

The NTCI 90th anniversary reunion on May 4, 2002, is fast approaching!

This is your last chance to pre-register for the event!

The teachers are coming! 

The teachers are coming!
Here are just a few of the current and
former NTCI teachers confirmed to
attend the 90th reunion. And, rest
assured, there will be many others 
making an appearance on the big day.

Bob Gladish 1942–1960 
Hal Brown 1946–1983+ 
Stanley Clark 1955–1959 
Tim Gibson 1961–1996 
David McCullough 1964–1969 
Bruce Snell 1964–1970 
Robert Bailey 1965–1969 
David Ford 1966–1996 
Bob Krueger 1969–1999
Jane Kennedy 1968–2000 
Jim Zaryski 1969–1972 
Elaine Hill 1969–1999
Nancy Fee(Baines) 1969–2001
Bill Hammond 1970–2000
Gerry Dunlevie 1971–1988 
Helen Gibson 1971–1996 
Danny Russell 1971–present 
Ruth Gold 1971–present
Liz Mantrop 1976–1994
Grace Diez De Aux 1976–1996 
Lorne Smith 1979–present 
Ian Waldron 1979–2000
Mark Maitman 1980–1992
Eric Skeoch 1989–1999 
Leslie Maher 1989–2001

Can you donate to the silent auction?
The silent auction on reunion day will be a major fundraiser for the NTCI
Foundation. When you arrive for the reunion, be sure to visit the cafeteria to
look over the auction items and to make your bids. 

While we’ve already received some wonderful donations of good and services for
the auction, we need all the auction items we can get to make the event a success.
If you have an item or service of value that you can donate to the auction (sports
tickets, computer training, gift certificates, you name it), please email Karen Kwan at
ntcisilentauction@yahoo.ca or leave a message with the school at 416-393-9180.
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Ashley Waltman’s top 10 reasons why 
you should attend the NTCI 90th reunion
1. Marvel again at how an entire class fits in the swimming pool

2. Just this once, enter the school with all of your homework done

3. Mount the pommel horse or balance beam and rediscover why you
abandoned gymnastics as a career choice

4. At the silent auction, purposely outbid the teacher who gave you a “D” 

5. See how much you’ve grown—sit at a student’s desk, then try to get up

6. Explain to current students why Elvis was king

7. Explain to current students who Elvis was

8. Realize your hair loss isn’t nearly as bad as you thought

9. Impress former classmates – pick up your old cello and play “The
Swan” like you mean it

10. Chew gum and see if anyone notices

As a relative newcomer to this school, let me give you NT old-timers a few words of
advice – don’t miss this opportunity to come home.

When I came to North Toronto Collegiate as principal in 1999, I knew I was coming to a
wonderful institution. Looking back from the vantage point of 2002, I realize I had little
understanding of just how very special NT really is.

There are history and tradition here that are second to none in this city. They seep into
you the moment you arrive, and they simply do not let go. The strength of that tradition
is carried by every member of our teaching staff, and it’s one of the reasons the standards
of excellence that the school is known for continue to this day.

Not that there aren’t some disadvantages to working in a school building with a long
history: building repair issues take up time, and money for restorations is a small
budget item in the Ministry of Education funding formula.

But the disadvantages pale when I walk down these halls. Grads and teachers from
every decade are represented on the walls of this school. If you’ve ever walked
through the school late in the evening, when few people are around, it’s a humbling
experience to read names, look at photos, and think of the thousands of individuals
who passed through these doors every school day, and how the legacy of the school
lives on within them.

You were one of those people, and when you come back to visit on May 4th, don’t be
surprised to discover there’s a part of you still here. Welcome back!

Welcome back, alumni!



No North Toronto Collegiate reunion would be complete without a performance,
and the 90th is no exception. Appropriately entitled The Show, this variety
extravaganza promises to be a wonderful, wild, and totally unpredictable
60-minute show put on by student alumni and former staff.

The Show is being produced, co-ordinated, and brought to life by two former
NT teachers who are certainly familiar with show time at the school – Ian Waldron
(1979-2000) and Leslie Maher (1989-2001).

Both teachers were involved in a number of musical, drama, and variety productions
while at NT, and both are thrilled to be coming back for yet another show.

“It will be lively, that I can promise you,” says Waldron, who had an active role
in Collegiantics through the 1980s. “And there will some surprises, planned and
unplanned, I’m sure.”

While acts for The Show are still being auditioned (see box on this page), all
decades will be represented, either by the performers themselves, or by the
type of act they perform.

“We want this to reflect the good times that NT students and staff had over
the years,” says Maher, who counts her involvement in productions such as
The Fantasticks among the fondest memories of her career at the school. “We’re
looking for all sorts of talent – dancers, musicians, actors, singers, you name it.
But most of all we want a sense of fun.”  

One of the fun guarantees will be the presence of an Alumni Stage Band,
conducted by former music teacher Bob Krueger. The band will be made up
of alumni stage band members, with a firm promise that the Stage Band’s
greatest hit, Oom-Goo-Bah, will be on the playlist. Mr. Krueger warns all
prospective members of this once-in-a-lifetime band, “You gotta have chops!” 

There will also be a number by former NT staff, although the exact nature of
the act is a closely guarded secret. “I can’t comment on the staff number,” says
Maher, “except to say that it will simply scream with talent.”

Talent or not, you won’t want to miss the fun. Be sure to include your ticket
order for The Show when you register for the reunion.

Do you have 
a show number?
Perhaps you appeared in Hi Jinks or other sim-
ilar shows at NT. Or you just want to strut your
stuff for alumni and friends. Either way, if you
want to be part of The Show, here’s what we’re
looking for:
• Serious and not-so-serious performers with

prepared, self-contained numbers of about 3
minutes in length

• Fun numbers with broad appeal that reflect
the good times that NT students and staff had
over the decades

• Performers (solo or group) who are able to
supply their own props and costumes.

Performers will need to be available for technical
rehearsal from 9 A.M. to 1 P.M. on reunion day,
with the first show at 3:30 P.M. We welcome
inquiries from all decades (50s and 60s alumni,
are you out there?). While we may not be able 
to include all acts, we want to hear from you.
Please call or email to arrange a “telephone
audition”:

Ian Waldron   Tel. 416-216-0144
ian.waldron@rogers.com

Way off Broadway

Calling all stage crew!
Were you a member of the Stage Crew during
your years at North Toronto? If you want to relive
some backstage moments, here’s your chance. 
Mark Maitman, NT Grad of 1971 and English
Department staff member from 1980-1992, is
Stage Crew co-ordinator for The Show. While
many of the current NT Stage Crew will be on
hand, we’ll need lots of help from Alumni on
performance day. 

If you want to help us out on Stage Crew,
please contact:

Mark Maitman   Tel. 705-277-3143
breakthru@sympatico.ca
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Looking for show tickets?
You can order tickets for The Show on the
Registration Form for the reunion. Some tickets
may be available on reunion day, but we cannot
guarantee availability. Tickets are $10 each, with
two shows – 3:30 P.M. and 5:30 P.M.

Calling all 
Stage Band alumni!
If you still play, if you still have the chops, and if
you continue to hear Oom-Goo-Bah in all your
wildest dreams, be sure to sign up for a day of
adventure and musical fun: practice all morning
and perform all afternoon! Call or email to
reserve your spot on the roster:

Bob Krueger   Tel. 705-887-1887
nanook.krueger@sympatico.ca
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EDIE POWERS (1934) Referee, National Hockey League

KEN MONEY (1948) High Jump, 1956 Canadian Olympic Team

N O R M I E  W I L L I A M S (1950) Hurdles, 1954 Canadian Team, British Empire Games

R O G E R  N E I L S O N (1951) Coach, National Hockey League 

E R I C  N E S T E R E N K O (1952) Player, National Hockey League (Toronto, Chicago)

E D D I E  O C H I E N A (1957) Canadian Football League (Toronto)

PAUL MCKAY (1966) Canadian Football League (Hamilton)

BILL PANGOS (1977), Head Coach, Women’s Basketball, York University 

ANNE-MARIE MALONE (1979) 10,000 Metres, 1984 Canadian Olympic Team

LUCIA JENKINS (1981) Hurdles, 1987 Canadian Team, Pan Am Games

ANDY MCVEY (1983) Canadian Football League (Calgary)

RICK WOLKENSPERG (1984) Canadian Football League (Ottawa)

LEON HATZIIOANOU (1984) Canadian Football League (Winnipeg, Toronto)

MIKE DUMARESQ (1984) Canadian Football League (Edmonton, Toronto)

DAVID SAPUNJIS (1986) Canadian Football League (Calgary)

KAREN GIBSON (1987) Canadian Water Polo Team

KAREN MORRISON (1987) Canadian Water Polo Team

TOM EUROPE (1988) Canadian Football League (B.C., Montreal, Winnipeg)

SOME OF THE COACHES WHO MADE IT HAPPEN

Sid Reynolds (1932-1972), Bob Gladish (1942–1960), Hal Brown (1946–1983), 

Molly Moore (1947–1976), Doug Lougheed (1960–1965), Bill Watters (1965–1969), 

Brock Cromwell (1970–1978), Danny Russell (1971–present), Dave Grace (1973–1978), 

Jackie Andrews (1974–1986), Liz Mantrop (1976–1994), Lorne Smith (1979–present), 

Neil Wilson (1980–1984), Brian Currah (1981–1988), Doug Beckett (1989–2000). 

Know of other NTCI alumni who played professional sports or represented Canada in competition? 

Let us know—especially if you’re one of them! Contact ntcifoundation@yahoo.com

North Toronto Varsity Norsemen — 1993 T.S.S.A.A. Tier 3 Champions

While North Toronto Collegiate has
always enjoyed an excellent academic
reputation – with an equally strong

showing in arts and music – the tremendous
achievement of our school’s alumni in the
world of sports is often overlooked.

From hockey, to football, to track and field,
NT athletes have excelled both during their
time at the school and in the years that
followed. And with the strong relationships
which often develop between coach and
athlete, it’s not surprising that members of
NT’s physical education department have
fond memories of their students. 

“When I heard that great athletes of the
school would be featured in the next issue
of the Foundation News, I knew I had one
more duty to perform,” says Bob Gladish,
who was at the school in two stints, from
1931 to 1936 as a student, and as a physical
education teacher from 1942 to 1960.

Bob provided us with a four-page handwritten
letter describing many of the outstanding
athletes he taught. His only regret is the
absence of outstanding female athletes in his
list. “Unfortunately, in the era I taught, girls’
athletics was restricted to intramurals and
invitational matches with other schools.”

Current NT staff member Danny Russell, who
began teaching at the school in 1971, has
seen a number of grads gain professional
or high amateur status in their sports after
high school. “I’ve been very fortunate to have
coached some amazing talent over the years,”
says Russell. “And some of these kids were
extremely gifted in other areas as well. In
the ‘70s, Jim Cuddy and Greg Keeler of Blue
Rodeo fame were excellent football players,
as was Andy Maize of the Skydiggers.” 

While the list is far from complete, here is a
small sample of some of the great athletes
who have passed through the doors of NT.
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Class of ’51 
supper club reunion

Back in 1945, two new music classes were
started under the baton of Jack Dow.
The young ladies in these classes formed
what was fondly known as a “Supper
Club.” They met every Friday evening,
had dinner together, and then headed
out on their respective dates.

When high school days ended, and
they went on to various pursuits, the
dinners were held once a month, and,
eventually, once a year. The ladies 
have continued meeting for dinner 
over the years and, on June 22, 2001,
celebrated their 55th Reunion – 50
years after graduation.

Some have moved too far away 
to attend, one joined the group a few
years after its inception, one is a sister
invited for the evening, and three,
Lorraine (Howison) Crapper, 
Mance Carberry and Elizabeth
Rawlinson, have passed away. 

The ladies are looking forward to the
90th reunion and Maytime Melodies, and
plan to have dinner together afterwards.
Those who were able to attend this
year’s dinner at the home of Pat
(Donald) Pope are pictured below.
Hostess Pat Pope took the photo.

Want to know who’s going to the 90th?
Just go to www.ntci.on.ca and click on
the reunion link on the home page.

The reunion site lets you see the names
of all your former classmates who have
signed up to attend, with a direct email
link that lets you click on a name and
send someone a quick note. It’s a great
way to organize a grad year mini-reunion
for the night of May 4, 2002, after activities
at the school events have wrapped up.

Who’s going 
to the 90th?

Go to www.ntci.on.ca

Front row: 

Eleanor (Clare) Epp, London, 
Dorie (Givan) McAllister, Haliburton, 
Carole (Dakins) Laidlaw, Toronto

Second row: 

Gwen (Brown) Acker, Toronto, 
Joan (Goulding) Gibson, Vancouver, 
Anne (Goulding) Mortimer, Newmarket, 
Marie (Moreland) Evans, Bracebridge

Stairway (lower to upper):

Anne (Sweetman) Hillmer, Whitby, 
Dorothy (Tarrant) Webber (Oakville), 
Anne (Henshaw) Clark, Gloucester, 
Betty (Turner) Keywan, Toronto, 
Doreen (Ogilvie) Norris, Clarksburg and

Helen (Burns) Proctor, Pickering



Calling all alumni! Help us find Joyce

Venning, class of 1945. We have her diary in

safekeeping at the NTCI Alumni Foundation,

and are looking for any information which

may help us return this precious possession

to her or her family. 

The back page of Joyce Venning’s diary lists

teacher Eric Albert McCann, 30 Binscarth,

Toronto, Sub.-Lieut. Clare Shaver, and

Doris Burrows, 832 Mt. Pleasant. Perhaps

these names can help us discover where

Joyce Venning went after high school, or

where she is now.

If you have any information on how to contact

Joyce Venning, her family, or friends, please

email us at ntcifoundation@yahoo.com

or contact the school at 416-393-9180.
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Hidden 1942 diary 

of NTCI student found

Anthony was renovating one of the rooms in his house when he came across an
unexpected surprise. “The house is 75 years old and the closet in that bedroom has
steps that go up to the attic,” said Anthony. “Tucked in behind the steps was what
looked like a book. It had a couple of layers of paint on it. People must have painted
right over it, not noticing it was there.” 

Surprised and intrigued, Anthony unwedged the book and discovered that it was a
diary from 1942 belonging to Joyce Venning, Class 2E, North Toronto Collegiate
Institute. “You could tell how old it was,” said Anthony. “The inside cover had a list
of holidays, and the King’s birthday was one of them. I thought – the King’s birthday,
what the heck is that?” he laughed. 

Anthony glanced through the diary, coming across references to afternoon movie
shows at the Capitol Theatre and Joyce Venning walking across farmers’ fields to go
to a picnic. “I can’t imagine a time when there were farmers’ fields along Avenue
Road to where the 401 is now,” Anthony enthused.

Anthony was determined to find the owner of the diary and return this “found treasure.”
He searched through many telephone directory sites on the web, and phoned every
Venning in the Toronto phone book, asking if they were related to Joyce Venning. 

Although people were genuinely interested in his story, unfortunately no one could help
him find Joyce Venning. “I assumed that she probably got married and changed her
name. But I thought I could at least find a brother or cousin. No luck,” said Anthony.

The NTCI Foundation database has no record of Joyce Venning, so for now the
mystery of where she is and how she lost the diary remains. For Anthony Cesta, he’d
love to see the diary back in the right hands. “It could be a very precious memory
for Joyce and her family.”

In November of last year, the NTCI Foundation received

an interesting email from Anthony Cesta, a North Toronto

resident living at 132 Roselawn Avenue. 

JOYCE VENNING, NTCI CLASS 
OF 1945 – ARE YOU OUT THERE?
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Sam Rosenthal, class of 1988, has
fond memories of North Toronto,
especially his involvement in drama,

football, and student council. “Everything
except actual school,” he says.

Rosenthal’s broad-based school 
experience seems to have paid off for
him, since he credits the great drama
program at NT as starting his journey 
as an actor. The journey led him to
Ryerson Theatre School, then York
University for the Directing Program,
and finally to his position today as 
Co-artistic Director of Tribal Productions,
resident theatre company at the Toronto
Centre for the Arts (formerly the Ford
Centre for the Performing Arts).

Sam Rosenthal formed Tribal
Productions in 1993 with friend Eli
Lukawitz and Sam’s then wife, hence the
name Tri-bal, meaning three in balance.
The company produced plays in various
theatres around Toronto, including the
Annex Theatre, Factory Theatre, and
the Theatre Centre.

In 1998, Tribal happened to be putting
on a show at the Ford Centre for the
Performing Arts during the same week
Garth Drabinsky, another NTCI alumnus,
and his Livent Productions left the Ford
Centre. The city took over the facility
and asked Tribal Productions to become
the resident theatre company at the
newly-named Toronto Centre for the Arts.

Tribal Productions agreed, and NTCI’s
presence in the theatre world continued.

For Rosenthal, being resident company
at the Toronto Centre for the Arts is a
great opportunity to fill a hole in the
Toronto theatre market. “There’s a big
discrepancy between the huge Mirvish
productions at the Royal Alex and the
‘funky’ Tarragon and Factory Theatre
shows,” says Rosenthal. “We see ourselves
as occupying a middle ground, in the vein
of off-Broadway, where you know the
quality is going to be high but the ticket
price better than seeing Miss Saigon.”

High quality shows abound at 
Tribal, with last year’s Of Mice and Men
garnering a Dora nomination at the
Toronto Theatre Awards. This year, one
time-honoured play Tribal is tackling is
Death of a Salesman, Tony award winner
for best play in 1949. It’s a show Sam
has always wanted to do, ever since
studying it in English class at NTCI. He
describes his teacher, Mr. McGillivray,
as a key inspiration.

“A big turning point for me was having
a choice between going on a field trip to
Stratford with McGillivray’s class, or
playing in a football game,” says Rosenthal.
“To my own surprise I chose Stratford.
That was basically it for football – at
Stratford I saw my calling, and I’ve
never looked back.”

Sam Rosenthal and his theatre company Tribal
Productions are producing Death of a Salesman at
the Toronto Centre for the Arts from April 19 to May
5, 2002 – with Sam playing the role of Biff Loman. 

In honour of the NTCI reunion, alumni ordering
tickets for Death of a Salesman on April 30, May 1,
and May 2 will see $10 of every ticket purchased
donated to the NTCI Foundation. Tickets are $30 each.

GROUP DISCOUNT FOR ALUMNI
Even better, organize a group of 20 alumni or more,
and you’ll get a discounted ticket price of $25 each,
with the same $10 donation to the NTCI Foundation.
With a beautiful reception area and bar inside the
theatre complex, a night at the theatre is an excellent
way for alumni groups to get together for an evening
event close to the reunion. 

Call 416-733-9388 (extension 6204) to order
tickets, and be sure to mention that you are a North
Toronto alumnus. If you do make a group order, let
us know so we can pass on the information to
other alumni. Just email us at 
nt90reunion@hotmail.com

In the May 2001 issue of Foundation
News, we featured several NT grads
with careers in media and the arts.

We asked you to tell us about other
grads we may have missed. Based on
your feedback, here’s an arts update. 

Looking at Toronto-based grads,
Diane Lewarne (1979) currently
teaches singing, acting, and music
theory in addition to her role as
mother of two young children. Diane
is a former member of the Canadian
Opera Company and was a prominent
cast member of Phantom of the Opera for
over 2,100 performances in Canada
and the United States. Deirdre Kelly

(1979) is the long-time dance critic and
reporter for the Globe & Mail.

Edwina Follows (1979) is a screen-
writer for many of Canada’s top television
programs. Her feature film, The Dinosaur
Hunter, starring Christopher Plummer,
recently won best film at the Los Angeles
Children’s Film Festival. Alyssa Wright
(1989) is a Toronto-based cellist, working
as an orchestral, chamber music, and
solo performer, as well as a session and
studio musician.

Sheila Heti (1995) was named “Best
Emerging Author” in Now Magazine’s
2001 Reader’s Poll Award for her 
collection, The Middle Stories. Co-winner

of the award was another NT student,
Camilla Gibb (1986) for her novel,
Mouthing the Words.

Moving west, legendary folk singer
and activist Bob Bossin (1965) lives on
Gabriola Island, B.C. with his wife,
two kids, and (at last count) two dogs.
The east coast has also attracted NT
grads. Binnie (Payzant) Brennan
(1980) lives in Halifax and is violist for
Symphony Nova Scotia. Crossing the
border, Alison Vuchnich (1989) has
moved to Washington, D.C. and works
as a freelance journalist.

Art s  upda t e  a t  NT 

Special 
Death of a Salesman

offer for Alumni

Director making good at 
Toronto Centre for the Arts



Everything you need to know

about the NTCI 90th reunion

Attention music lovers—

Maytime Melodies 2002
The 2002 edition of Maytime Melodies will be held 
on Thursday, May 2 and Friday, May 3 – an excellent
way to gear up for the 90th reunion. Tickets are $10,
and can be ordered through the NT Music Department
at 416-393-9180 (extension 20100) from March 18th
onward. Good tickets go fast, so order early!

Co-chairs Carole Whelan (NT staff) and Vicky Zeltins (’85)
Treasurer Bill Davis (’52)
Registration Diana (Wishart) Cape (’80)
Publicity & Promotions Janice Quirt (’93)
Reunion Website Mark Kinoshita (’82 and NT Staff) and Janet Russell (’81)
Secretary Sue Doerr (’75) Volunteers
Co-ordinator Nancy (Caldecott) Sutherland (’61)
The Show Ian Waldron and Leslie Maher (retired staff)
Silent Auction Karen Kwan (’93)
Teachers’ Brunch Nancy (Fee) Baines, Elaine Hill, and Jane Kennedy (retired staff)
Refreshments Bill Hammond and Elizabeth Mantrop (retired staff)
NT Student Rep Maya Nathwani (’02) D
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NT’s 90th Reunion Committee

When is it?
This reunion will be held on Saturday, 
May 4, 2002 at the school.

How do I register?
Registration is $8 per person or $15 per
family. Registration forms are included in
the annual NT Foundation Newsletter, or
you may download a registration form from
the alumni website. Registration forms
should be mailed to:
Red & Grey 90th
North Toronto Collegiate Institute
70 Roehampton Avenue, Toronto M4P 1R2

What if I’ve already registered
Just head to the school on reunion day.
Your name tag will be waiting for you at the
registration desk in the main foyer outside
of the auditorium. 

What is the reunion day schedule?
• Registration will begin at 11 A.M. in the

school foyer, just outside the auditorium.  
• Decade rooms on the first and second

floors will be open from 11 A.M. to 5 P.M.
You can leave messages for fellow
classmates in your decade room, or
check the NT Foundation data lists posted
in every room for our best update on the
whereabouts of NT grads 

• The silent auction will run in the cafeteria
from noon to 3:15 P.M.

• Coffee and soft drinks will be available
throughout the day. For a quick snack,
there are many local restaurants nearby 

• The Show, the NT alumni variety show
extravaganza, will have two showings –
3:30 P.M. and 5:30 P.M. in the auditorium.

Tickets are $10 (general admission) and
can be ordered when you register for
the reunion (see page 3). Show tickets
will not be mailed. They will be reserved
in your name for pick up at the school
on reunion day.

Are teachers attending the reunion?
Yes, you can check the reunion website to see
which teachers have already pre-registered
for the reunion.

There will be a special reception from
10:30 A.M. until noon in the staff room for
past and present NT staff attending the
reunion. Former staff members can get
more information by contacting 
Nancy Baines at 416-488-4433, 
Elaine Hill at 416-486-9517 or 
Jane Kennedy at 416-487-8494. 

Will there be souvenirs to purchase?
There will be a variety of NT memorabilia –
such as T-shirts, golf shirts, half-zip sweat-
shirts, beer steins, and coffee mugs – that
you can pre-order for pick up at the reunion.
Just use the order form enclosed with your
newsletter package, or visit the reunion
web site to print an order form anytime. 

What about parking?
There will be no parking available at the
school. However, there is a public parking
lot next to the school, and the Eglinton
subway station is just one block away.

Will the NT Foundation have a table?
Yes. Help us to update our computer database
so that we have an accurate mailing list in
anticipation of the school’s 100th anniversary.

Make a donation to the NT Foundation, a
non-profit charitable organization that raises
funds to help finance NT student projects.

How can I get involved?
All volunteer help is greatly appreciated.
We will need many helpers the day of the
reunion; please contact 
nancy.sutherland@utoronto.ca
to offer your help.

Right now, we still need more grade
contact persons to work with our database
of names and addresses and to spread the
word to their graduating class; please contact
whelan@sympatico.ca if you can help.

Is my grade doing anything special?
As the reunion does end at suppertime, some
graduating years are organizing evening
get-togethers. The reunion committee is
not organizing these events, but would be
pleased to help spread the word.

More questions?
For more specific information, email
nt90reunion@hotmail.com or contact the
school at 416-393-9180. In addition, the
reunion website will be updated regularly
Simply look for the link on the NT home
page at www.ntci.on.ca

To get on the NT Foundation mailing
list, contact us by email at 
ntcifoundation@yahoo.com,
or send a note to
Jessica Escott, NTCI Foundation, 
70 Roehampton Avenue
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1R2

x


